
  
c/- NSW Ministry of Health  

ATT: HMM Secretariat 
Level 7, 1 Reserve Road 
St Leonards NSW 2065 

 Health Ministers Meeting (02) 9461 7900 
nationalhealthsecretariat@health.nsw.gov.au 

 
    
 
Ms Cara Miller 
Chair 
Medical Radiation Practice Board of Australia 
c/o ahpra.secretariat@ahpra.gov.au  
 

 

Dear Ms Miller, 
 
Thank you for your correspondence of 3 August 2022 requesting the Ministerial Council retire 
the Supervised practice registration standard (SP registration standard). 
 
The Health Ministers Meeting (HMM) members agreed to retire the standard as proposed 
from 31 March 2023, replacing it with the multi-profession Supervised Practice Framework 
which will apply to medical radiation practitioners from 1 April 2023. 
 
Thank you for facilitating this transition and engaging with registrants to ensure a smooth 
transition.  It is important that comprehensive information is provided, and all relevant 
stakeholders are made aware of the changes including health sector employers, education 
institutions, peak bodies, registrants and potential registrants, particularly overseas trained 
practitioners seeking assessment to work in Australia and current students. 
 
For any enquiries regarding the HMM decision, please contact the National Health 
Secretariat, on (02) 9461 7900 or nationalhealthsecretariat@health.nsw.gov.au.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
Hon Yvette D’Ath MP 
Chair 
Health Ministers Meeting 
7/12/2022 
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